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Dear Friends, 

It has been a great year for IVC and we are happy to share our results with 
you in this Annual Report!  

IVC is a great choice for your philanthropy.  An investment in IVC leverages 
the work of our partner agencies to serve those living in poverty.    

The investments that you have made in our work through the Magnify! 
Campaign have already yielded results. More Volunteers are in service 
in agencies across the country, and these men and women of the Corps 
touched the lives of more than 75,000 people last year.

Our Volunteers are living out Pope Francis’ call to serve those struggling 
with poverty.  

They are nursing, mentoring, providing emergency assistance, teaching, 
helping with job searches, providing shelter. They are providing professional 
services like accounting, volunteer management, administrative support, 
and more to leanly-staffed nonprofits. They are the face of Christ to the 
poor and vulnerable in their communities. And as they reflect on these 
experiences in the Jesuit tradition, they see God in these experiences and 
feel sustained in their work. 

We have a great horizon in front of us and we are working very hard. 
We anticipate a 20 percent increase in the number of Ignatian Volunteers 
as we head into next year.  And we have everything in place to continue 
to strengthen and grow our impact.  We have a great staff team, strong 
regional councils, and a unique, hard-working Board of Directors who really 
roll up their sleeves to serve.  

This is a really exciting time for IVC and we are so grateful that you are part 
of our community of supporters. 

 In gratitude,

 Mary McGinnity



 Program Services (71.2%)

 Management & General (21.3%)

 Fundraising (7.5%)

 Major grant support was 
received from two of the 
largest Catholic foundations 
this year, reflecting both their 
confidence in the leadership 
of IVC, and their support 
for the mission of engaging 
faithful laypeople in service 
to the poor.

 Strengthening revenues 
allowed IVC to increase staff 
capacity in three of our estab-
lished regions. This, in turn, 
increased our ability to recruit 
and place more volunteers 
into positions with partner 
agencies.

 IVC placed 392 volunteers in 
service with partner agencies, 
a 25% increase versus the 
prior year.

 Thanks to a foundation grant, 
we were able to add and fill 
a Marketing Director position, 
which will allow IVC to build 
awareness and attract more 
volunteers and agency 
partners.
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Fiscal Year 2013: July 1, 2012 – June 30, 2013

Full financial details are available at 
www.ivcusa.org/about-ivc/ivc-financials/

 Foundations (9.9%)

 Individuals (11.2%)

 Events (10.6%)

 Jesuit Support (5.4%)

 Magnify!
Campaign (30.3%)

 Partnership Fees 
(32.6%)

 Other Revenue
(0.0%)



 “What the IVC volunteers bring to us is
 not only their expertise – and sometimes 
 their expertise is invaluable! They are men 
 and women seasoned by life. They know 
 the life changing value of listening deeply 
 to someone who needs to talk – now, and 

they deeply listen…[They] anchor our community by their generous, 
consistent, dependable kindness and love. They are part of the very 
fabric of Joseph’s House. We are grateful beyond words for them.”

Patty Wudel, Executive Director, 
Joseph’s House, Washington, DC

We began the Magnify! campaign in 2012 to double the number of Ignatian 
Volunteers by 2015 and significantly increase our ability to serve our brothers 
and sisters seeking to overcome poverty. And we’re well on the way to achieving 
that goal. We’ve grown to 392 volunteers in 2013, in 16 communities around 
the country.  

This growth was made possible by significant increases in revenue brought in 
by the Magnify! Campaign. Total revenues in 2013 grew 32%, to $1.5 million, 
allowing us to make important investments in expanding our staff, which has 
helped us to grow our volunteer numbers, which are up +38% since 2011.

It truly takes a strong team to generate such results, starting with the work of 
hundreds of Ignatian Volunteers, who give so generously of their time and skills 
at partner organizations in their communities. Their service is in turn made 
possible by the excellent staff, spiritual reflectors, regional councils, our Board 
of Directors, and of course, you, our generous donors.

 Your donation to IVC is an investment in the future that is already paying 
dividends. Thank you very much for your continued support.

 Matt McKenna



	
	

which offers a welcoming community and 
comprehensive nursing and support ser-
vices to homeless men and women dying of 
AIDS and cancer.

“Every year Joseph’s House welcomes about 
40 people to stay here and be cared for and 
loved at the end of their lives,” states Ex-
ecutive Director Patty Wudel. “We welcome 
those who hospitals find hardest to care 
for – men and women who are homeless 

and suffering from AIDS and cancer. They often suffer from serious mental illness and are 
addicted to drugs and alcohol. They are desperately ill, afraid and nearly always – alone.”

Helen	Taney, a nurse, has served since 2005. “Joseph’s House cares for people 
with nowhere to go. Many residents have been rejected by their families… 
Here, they are never alone. The love and care is transforming to them. Our 
role is trying to give unconditional love.”

“We help with the tasks of running a home – laundry, cooking, doing dishes. 
Joseph’s House operates through a little army of people:  RNs, nurses’ aides, 
volunteers just out of college, Ignatian Volunteers, and staff. Some people get 
better because they are cared for and loved.”

Kevin	Dailey is a retired social worker in his fifth year with IVC. “Patients come 
from hospitals, their conditions are seen as terminal, and they can’t be released 
to a shelter. Sometimes when they arrive here – it’s such an active place, with 
good meals and care – some patients start to improve. They still have chronic 
issues, but don’t need Joseph’s House.”

“I work with them while they’re transitioning, to address chronic needs. We 
work on discharge planning, to link them with substance abuse and mental 
health programs and with housing. I assist in getting Social Security Disability 
benefits; help with paperwork, phone calls. It’s intense and time consuming, 
but it’s rewarding for me and helpful to Joseph’s House.”

Marie-Claude	Terrot, a translator by profession, has been at Joseph’s House
for 8 years. “I do housekeeping, gardening, and drive residents to appointments. 
I do whatever there is to do. It’s not work. It’s a community, almost a family.”

“Joseph’s House has a very Ignatian approach, with its depth and the focus on 
relationships. IVC’s Spiritual Support Program is very good – I didn’t know it 
would be that rich when I began.”

 “You get way more than you give,” says Marie Claude. “It’s not a job. IVC is a 
great program.”

Volunteer	Story

Joseph’s House/Logan MB
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2012-2013

REVENUE	 Fiscal	Year	2013	 Fiscal	Year	2012

	 Foundations $ 147,275 $ 209,100

	 Individuals $ 167,262 $ 188,303

	 Events $ 158,536 $ 134,257

	 Jesuit	Support $ 80,889 $ 77,903

	 Campaign $ 452,866 $ 128,362

	Total	Fundraising $	 1,006,828	 $	 737,925

	 Partnership	Fees $ 486,529 $ 389,952

	 Other	Revenue $ 517 $  872

	 Total	Revenue $	 1,493,874	 $	 1,128,749

EXPENSES	 	

	Program	Services $ 1,017,789 $ 801,085

	 Management	& $ 304,851 $ 157,375
 General 

	 Fundraising $ 107,331 $ 141,246

	 Total	Expenses $	 1,429,971	 $	 1,099,706

Fiscal years are from July 1 – June 30.
Full audited financial statements are available on the IVC	website:
www.ivcusa.org/about-ivc/ivc-financials/
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Jan Attridge
Former Publisher, 
America Magazine; 
New Haven, Connecticut

James R. Conroy, SJ
Co-founder of IVC; 
Executive Director, 
The Jesuit Collaborative; 
Boston, Massachusetts

Charlie Currie, SJ
Executive Director, 
The Jesuit Commons; 
Pennsylvania

Richard Dowling
Retired; former Executive 
Director, Maryland Catholic 
(Bishops) Conference; 
Bethesda, Maryland

Emilie Gillanders
Volunteer, 
Ignatian Volunteer Corps; 
Virginia

Jim Haggerty
Retired; former Regional 
Director, Catholic Legal 
Immigration Network, Inc.; 
Walton, New York

Charles Cletus Hartman, Jr.
Retired; 
Spring Lake, New Jersey

Frank Herrmann, SJ
Assistant Rector, 
Boston College; 
Boston, Massachusetts

Frank Mallon
Retired; former CEO, 
American Physical 
Therapy Association; 
Alexandria, Virginia

Michael McColloch
Owner, McColloch Law Firm; 
Encinitas, California

John Mullman
Managing Director, 
Jennison Associates; 
New York, New York

Philip O’Donoghue
Partner, Furey, 
Doolan & Abell, LLP; 
Bethesda, Maryland

Angela Senander
Associate Professor, 
University of St. Thomas; 
St. Paul, Minnesota

Kevin Tansey
IVC Volunteer; Retired; 
US Government 
Accountability Office; 
Washington, DC

William Walsh, Jr.
Partner, Venable, LLP; 
Arlington, Virginia

Richard Wells
Principal/Owner, 
The Wellwyn Group, LLC; 
Bala Cynwyd, Pennsylvania

Matt McKenna, Chair
Senior Advisor, 
Secretary of Agriculture; 
former CEO, Keep America 
Beautiful, Inc.; 
Washington, DC

John McLaughlin, Vice Chair
General Counsel, 
Cavalier Logistics; 
McLean, Virginia

Frank Dicello, Treasurer
Retired; Attorney; 
Washington, DC

Judith Zink, Secretary
Principal, Capitoline 
Consulting, LLC; 
Alexandria, Virginia

Mary McGinnity,
Executive Director 
Baltimore, Maryland


